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Standards that Drive the Business of Communications 

March 25, 2010 
 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
Marlene H. Dortch 
Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
Office of the Secretary 
445 12th Street, S.W. 
Washington, D.C.  20554 

 
Re: CC Docket No. 86-10, WC Docket No. 07-244 

Ex Parte Notice 
 

Ms. Dortch: 
 

On March 25, 2010, representatives from the Alliance for Telecommunications 
Industry Solutions (ATIS) and its Ordering and Billing Forum (OBF) had a 
telephone conversation with representatives from the Competition Policy Division 
of the Wireline Competition Bureau (WCB/CPD).  
 
During the conversation, ATIS provided an update on the work of its SMS/800 
Number Administration Committee (SNAC) to implement proposed changes to 
the Toll Free Service Guidelines to reduce inadvertent porting.   
 
Also discussed was the industry proposal regarding number portability developed 
by the OBF and recommended for approval by the North American Numbering 
Council’s Local Number Portability Administration Working Group.  ATIS 
explained that, in order to comply with the FCC’s established porting interval for 
simple ports, the industry proposal excludes from the simple porting process those 
port orders made in conjunction with a directory listing change. 
 
The following representatives from the WCB/CPB were present at the meeting:  
Ann Stevens, Deputy Chief; Heather Hendrickson, Attorney Advisor; Michelle 
Sclater, Attorney Advisor; Melissa Droller Kirkel, Attorney Advisor; and Marilyn 
Jones, Attorney Advisor. 
 
Attending on behalf of the ATIS and its OBF were:  Linda Peterman, Co-Chair of 
the OBF Ordering Solutions Committee, Industry Relations Manager, One 
Communications; Yvonne Reigle, Director, ATIS; and Thomas Goode, General 
Counsel, ATIS. 
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Pursuant to Section 1.1206 of the Commission’s rules, one copy of this letter is being filed 
electronically for inclusion in the public record of the above-referenced proceedings. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Thomas Goode 
General Counsel 

 




